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Chapter Executive Board Meeting
October 13, 2014
Dave & Buster’s, Salisbury Road
M I N U T E S
Present:  Steve Foppe, Tom Leicht, Mike Finn, Jane Hata, Matt Sheppard, Matt Krueger
Absent:  Sandra Nichols, Jim Petersen, Wanda Petersen, Kiley Ryals, Andrew Deskins
Northeast Florida Chapter President Matt Krueger called the meeting to order at 6:10 p.m.
Approval of Minutes – Matt Krueger
A motion to approve the Minutes for meeting of September 9 was tendered by Matt Sheppard and seconded by Tom Leicht.  The Minutes were approved.
CHAPTER UPDATE
President’s Report – Matt Krueger
The following is a brief recap of activities, events and achievements for the Northeast Florida Chapter:

· Columns Achievement

· The Chapter is currently awaiting receipt of our certificate for Columns Achievement for 2013-14.

· With this achievement, the Chapter has earned the privilege of awarding a $1,000 scholarship.

· Joint Watch Party

· On Saturday, October 11, the Chapter held a joint watch party with Georgia Bulldogs alums here in Northeast Florida.  

· The event was held at Sneakers because Dave & Buster’s did not have the facilities to accommodate our combined group at noon.

· Bus trip to Gainesville

· An email has been published providing information on departure location and time on Saturday, October 18. The bus is leaving at 2:00 pm to arrive at the Tigers Tailgate that begins at 4:00 pm.  We have 33 riding on the bus.

· Bryan Derr, with Anheuser-Busch has donated refreshments for the trip.

· Endowed Scholarship Fund

· The Endowed scholarship fund received two pledges within the last two weeks of $1,500.00.  Total commitments now are $14,000.00.  With the $500.00 in our account and the possibility of $1,000.00 from Dave & Buster’s, total commitments would be approximately $15,500.00.

· An inquiry has been sent to MAA to determine when the Chapter achieves Capstone status for 2014-15, can the $4,000 scholarship award be assigned to our Endowed fund.

· Appeal letters were forwarded to core group of active local alums the last week in September advising them, in writing, of the program.

· Website for endowed scholarship fund https://donatetomu.missouri.edu/givedirect/GDItem.aspx?item_id=134 

· Update Chapter website with scholarship information

· Fund Raising

· Incredible Egg – currently producing a sample

· Over the past month, Tom Leicht has raised $280.00 with raffles at watch parties.

· Tracy Feller

· New position as External Relations Manager, University of Missouri Extension

COMMITTEE UPDATES

Finance Committee Report – Tom Leicht
Wells Fargo Small Business Checking

Beginning Balance 7/10/2014





$262.63

Monthly Service Fee






 ($2.50)

Balance 8/8/2014






$260.13
Monthly Service Fee






 ($2.50)

Balance 9/9/2014






$257.63
Deposit  9/15/2014






 $80.00

Deposit
 9/22/2014






$100.00

Deposit 9/29/2014






$100.00

Monthly Service Fee






 ($2.50)

Balance
 10/12/2014






$535.13
Scholarship / Student Recruitment Committee Report – Jane Hata

Members present: Jane Hata, Matt Sheppard. Absent: Kiley Ryals, Andrew Deskins

J. Hata thanked M. Krueger for supplying scholarship guidance materials from MAA, as well as examples from other MAA chapters. These materials will be reviewed and discussed among the scholarship committee members to determine selection criteria and order of importance in order to award the NEFL inaugural scholarship in 2015. These criteria will be presented to the Executive Board at the November meeting.

Matt Sheppard provided very useful information concerning the structure and organization of College Night activities that have been held in 2015. Although MAA supplies informational pamphlets and “atmosphere” to attract potential students, it is of equal importance to have ambassadors who can speak to a recent MIzzou experience. Matt, Kiley, and Andrew have all been excellent in this regard.

Marketing / Community Relations Committee Report – Mike Finn

Events / Activities Committee Report – Matt Sheppard

Membership Committee Report – Jim Petersen, Wanda Petersen

Committee Chairs were absent from meeting.

NEW BUSINESS
The MAA Columns Program
The Achievement criteria for the MAA’s Columns & Capstone Programs were briefly reviewed.  Each of the specified activities have been assigned the responsibility of the Chapter’s Standing Committees. The Excel workbook tracking assignments and achievements will be forwarded via e-mail prior to the November meeting.
Fund Raising

The Board Members the Egg Ornament from Incredible Eggs (http://www.incredibleeggs.com/). The decision was made to have a ‘prototype’ of the NEFL Mizzou egg produced.  The goal would be to sell the eggs during 2015 as a fund raising activity for the Chapter.  Krueger to provide notification to Incredible Egg to produce the prototype.
Next Monthly Meeting

The next monthly meeting of the NEFL will be Monday, November 10, 2014.
Finn moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Foppe.  The motion CARRIED.
Respectfully Submitted,
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Matthew Krueger
Chapter President
